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Federal agencies should facilitate modernization of medical image exchange 
 
The ACR, Radiological Society for North America (RSNA), and other major organizations and 
companies have been working collaboratively on a “ditch the disk” initiative to modernize medical 
image-sharing capabilities across the nation using open application programming interfaces (APIs). 
Access to medical images can improve quality, reduce radiation exposure, and lower costs by enhancing 
available information and eliminating duplicative imaging.   
 
The ACR urges federal agencies to work with the private sector to modernize and promote image 
exchange.  Federal agencies can enable the radiology community’s work in this area in several ways, such 
as through the development of a national image-sharing strategy covering provider-to-provider exchange 
and enabling patient access to medical images via open APIs, incorporation of medical images into the 
U.S. Core Data for Interoperability (USCDI), requiring image exchange facilitation of health information 
networks participating in the Trusted Exchange Framework and Common Agreement (TEFCA), and 
federal funding of research and standards initiatives intended to accomplish the “ditch the disk” objective.   
 
Federal agencies should partner with national physician associations and other trusted third parties 
to ensure clinical utility, safety, and performance of AI/ML tools 
 
Objective 2a of the draft plan calls for ensuring safe and high-quality care through the use of health IT, 
and notes that achieving this objective will require the application of technologies such as machine 
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As always, the ACR welcomes further dialog with ONC regarding the draft plan and related topics.  
Please contact Michael Peters, ACR Director of Legislative and Regulatory Affairs, at (202) 223-1670 / 
mpeters@acr.org with questions.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Geraldine B. McGinty, MD, MBA, FACR 
Chair, Board of Chancellors 
American College of Radiology 


